
 
Mendel Alumni Association Board of Directors Meeting 

February 25, 2025 
MINUTES 

President Tom Gavin Called the Meeting to Order at 7:05 PM 
Mike Frigo, Fr. Tom Griffin, Craig Larson, Derek Lott, Dennis Heitzmann, Durell James, Dan 
Rowan, Terry Gainer,  Billy Hilbring, John Mikenis, Kelvin Lovely, Mike Dreznes, Mark 
Hubbard, Rick Zarr, Tom Gavin, and Art Gillespie were present. 
David Milton, Bob Fioretti, Bob Lopez, Pat Regan, John Wilson, David Ireland, John Franklin, 
and Don Triveline, notified the Board that they would not be able to attend the meeting prior to 
the meeting. 
Bill Duffy, Eric Rouse, Ron Dubin, John Fanning (9th Consecutive Miss With No Explanation) 
were Missing With No Explanation. 
Bill Johnson also attended the meeting. 
 

Opening Prayer  
Fr. Tom Griffin, O.S.A. opened the meeting with a prayer asking for God’s blessings and 
guidance. Fr, Tom also asked for a moment of silence all Monarchs who passed away since 
the last Board Meeting. 
 

Minutes from December 10, 2024, BOD ZOOM Call Meeting   Mike 
Dreznes 
Mike Dreznes presented the Minutes from the December 10, 2024, Board Meeting. No one had 
any questions or comments regarding the ZOOM Call Minutes. 
  
Kelvin Lovely made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted. Tom Gavin seconded the 
motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
 

Treasurer’s Report: Finance Committee   Pat Regan 
Pat Regan was not able to attend the meeting due to personal reasons. Mike Dreznes and 

John Mikenis presented the Financial Report as of February 25, 2025 that Pat had prepared.  
 

As per theTreasurer's Report as of 12/31/2024 that Pat Regam prepared, our Cash Balance 
finished at $52,416 which was an increase of $6,500 over 12/10/2024 balance of $45,880. This 
was achieved from continued strong Gregor Mendel Appeal (GMA) Contributions of $6,700. 
The total GMA contributions amounted to $13,750 bringing the total Legacy Donations for the 
year to $15,850.  

Total Revenues for the year finished just under $81,000. This was an Outstanding 
Performance! 



 

The Second attachment is an Initial Budget/Projection for 2025 that depicts the Planned 
Events and all  Operating Costs. There is no Reunion in 2025. 

The estimated Costs and Expenses for 2025 were initially presented at the last BOD Meeting of 
12/12/2025. Pat fine-tuned and revised some of the estimates and then added projected 
Revenues for the Events. 

1. Pat segregated all funds we receive for Legacy purposes. For now, disbursement of these 
funds should only be for used for Legacy Awards and Augustinian support purposes unless 
directed otherwise by the Board. 

2. Pat segregated Corporate Costs into 2 Categories: Fixed and Variable Costs. 

3. Fixed Costs are those that are necessary to operate the Association. These cost are 
Insurance,         Storage, Web Site Fees, Gregor Mendel Awards and HOF Donations. 

4. Variable Costs are those that are discretionary and include- Donation Gifts, Veterans and 
First Responder Donations and other disbursements for Alumni Funerals and other smaller 
donations. 

The Executive Committee proposes we establish an Operating Reserve (OR) for the 
Association. This OR are funds earmarked to cover the Fixed Operating Costs and Expenses 
described above and are  funded by the net funds generated from Events. In addition, a 



portion of the Legacy Funds will be earmarked for the Annual Augustinian Gala. The proposed 
OR is estimated to be set at $10,000. This was discussed and approved later in the BOD 
Meeting 

 



 

 



The Fourth attachment is a condensed Annual Report for 2024 that is being posted on the Mendel web site. 

 

Kelvin Lovely made a motion to approve the report as submitted. Terry Gainer seconded the 
motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
 

2025 Budget Proposal-Pat Regan 
Pat Regan presented the following 2025 Budget to the Board. 

 



 

 



Kelvin Lovely made a motion to approve the 2025 Budget as submitted. John Mikenis 
seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
 

Locating Alumni Status-Mike Dreznes   

Mike Dreznes presented the following chart that showed the progress that has been made 
over the past twenty months to locate missing Alumni. We cannot expect Alumni to participate 
in the Mendel Alumni activities if they are not aware of them.  

  

Some classes are doing very well (green highlighted classes), and some classes need a 
“Champion” to locate missing Classmates (red highlighted classes).   

Mike thanked Rich Williams, Derek Lott and Ron Dubin for their efforts to find missing Alumni.  

Mike noted that since the search for Alumni started in June of 2023, we have doubled the 
number known emails from 1,820 to 3,824.  Very often one or two people from a class will 
make the difference.  John Mikenis noted that prior to the Class Reunions in 1973 and 1974, 
his 1973 Class divided up the 1973 Roster between five guys who made calls until the Roster 
was canvassed.  The 1973 stands today as the model with email addresses known for over 84 
percent of the known living classmates.  The 1968 Class was given a strong foundation by the 
commitment and dedication of John Farris.  The 1968 Class has identified emails for over 83 
percent of the living Classmates.  The 1962 Class has identified emails for over 82 percent of 
the Class due to the efforts of Rich Williams. 
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Mike Dreznes offered to send an updated roster to all Board Members, and he asked all Board 
Members to review the contact details for themselves, as well as friends, family, and other 
Classmates, and to notify Mike Dreznes of any necessary changes. 

The goal is to have good email addresses for 65% of the living Alumni. We are currently at 
59.7%. When the campaign started in June of 2023, we only had 23% of the email addresses 
for living Alumni. 

Terry Gainer asked that Mike send the links for services like BeenVerified or Classmates to 
allow the Board or others to use them to look for missing Alumni. 

Dennis Heitzmann suggested that a service be used to locate missing emails.  Mike Dreznes 
said he would look into the options and he encouraged the Board to send him suggestions.  

 

BOD Members Financial and Personal Commitment-Kelvin Lovely 
The following proclamation was approved at the October 8, 2024 Board Meeting. 

 
Kelvin Lovely encouraged every Board Member to make a recurring contribution to the Alumni 
Association.  Donations as small as $5 a month can be made on line  To date every Board of 
Director except one has made a contribution.   



Mike Dreznes showed this slide that indicates that the St. Rita Alumni Association charges its 
Alumni $60 a year to be a Member.   
He asked if Mendel should consider doing the same thing. 

  
Kelvin Lovely noted that a recurring monthly donation of at least $5 a month would help to 
keep the Alumni Association vibrant, strong, and fiscally sound. Donations can be made at 
this site: Legacy Award | Mendel C.H.S. (mendelchs.org) 

 

Joe Magee Catholic League HOF Induction on May 1, 2025 Update-Tom 
Gavin 
Tom Gavin explained that the Catholic League Hall of Fame Induction Ceremony would be 
held on May 1, 2025. An Application for Coach Joe Magee has been submitted.  The final 
decision will be announced by March 1, 2025. 

Provided Coach Magee is accepted, all Monarchs, especially Monarchs who played for Coach 
Magee, will be invited to make the induction dinner an incredibly special night in Mendel Lore. 
The goal is to fill at least four tables (forty attendees) at the induction. 

Mike Dreznes asked who should present Coach Magee.  Options include Jim Vlazny, Maureen 
Magee or both.  He asked for other options, but no one submitted any ideas.  

UPDATE: Coach Magee was accepted for induction into the Catholic League Hall of Fame.  All 
are encouraged to plan to attend the Induction Ceremony on May 1, 2025. 

 

Gregor Mendel Annual Appeal Status- Pat Regan 

https://mendelchs.org/product-category/scholarship/


Pat Regan was not able to attend the meeting. Mike Dreznes explained that the 2024 Gregor 
Mendel Annual Appeal started on the birthday of St. Augustine, which is November 13, and 
ran for thirty-seven days until December 19 in honor of Mendel Catholic High School’s thirty-
seven-year history.  

Mike presented the following slide, which shows that 13,575 of the $15,000 target was reached 

 

The Second Gregor Mendel Appeal is scheduled to start on November 13, 2025. 

 

2025 Mendel Legacy Awards Update- Eric Rouse/Craig Larson 

Eric Rouse was not at the meeting.  Craig Larson noted that two applications had been 
received for the 2025 Legacy Awards.    

The decision was made to extend the deadline for applications to be submitted from March 31, 
2025 to April 15, 2025.  Mike Dreznes will update the website and a mass mailing will be sent to 
the Alumni.   

The next Legacy Committee meeting is scheduled for Tuesday March 4, 2025. 

 

Hall of Fame Committee Update/ HOF Induction May 24, 2025– J.C. 
Crane 

            
       



J.C. Crane announced that the following Monarchs will be inducted into the 2025 Mendel 
Alumni Association Hall of Fame Class 

 

All of the new Inductees were congratulated and welcomed into the Mendel Hall of Fame.   

The Induction Ceremony will be Saturday May 24, 2025, at St. Rita.  The time is to be 
determined, 



 

Mendel Veterans & First Responders Hall of Fame Relationship -J.C. 
Crane 

It is common practice with some High Schools to induct their Veterans and First Responder 
Alumni who died in the Line of Duty into their High School Hall of Fame. 

This is not the current practice for the Mendel Hall of Fame.  

The Mendel Veterans and First Responders who died in the Line of Duty will be recognized for 
their valor and commitment at the Mendel HOF Induction on Saturday May 24, 2025 with a 
moment of silence.  Their family members will be invited to attend the Induction Ceremony. 

These departed Mendel Veterans and First Responders will NOT be formally inducted into the 
Mendel HOF on May 24.  The HOF Committee may determine an appropriate way to 
acknowledge their HOF status, if any, at an upcoming meeting.  This may or may not be 
announced at the HOF Induction Ceremony on May 24.   

Another option may be to create a “RING OF HONOR” within the Veterans Committee.  This 
may be discussed at an upcoming Veterans Committee Meeting. 

Membership Committee Report-Ron Dubin 

        
            



Ron Dubin was not at the Meeting and no Membership Committee Report was given. 

Website Committee Report-Rick Zarr  
John Dreznes and Rick Zarr were congratulated for their excellent work on the Mendelchs.org 
Website.    Rick Zarr announced that he recently uploaded more Mendelians from the mid 
1960’s’ classes. 
 

Mendel All-Class Picnic June 28, 2025, Update-Derek Lott 
Derek Lott and Mark Hubbard announced that the Mendel Alumni Association All-Class Picnic 
will be held on June 28, 2025, at a location to be determined by April 15, 2025.   They asked 
that Alumni who wish to volunteer contact Derek Lott or Mark Hubbard. Mark Hubbard and 
Derek Lott also asked that the name for the picnic be changed from the “1984 Class Picnic” to 
the “All-Class Picnic.”   
 
St. Martin DePorres will also be added to the “Sister School” list.   
 
The Picnic Announcement will be posted on the mendelchs.org website and a mass mailing 
will be sent to all Mendel Alumni once the location is finalized.  All Board of Directors were 
encouraged to attend this All-Class Picnic. 

 



 

July 25, 2025 Mendel Alumni Association Golf Outing Update-Bill 
Johnson 
Bill Johnson presented an update on the 26th Annual Mendel Alumni Association Golf Outing. 

 

                                                     
                          

                                                                 
        

                                                                 
                                                             
                                                              
                                                                  
                                       

                                                     
                          

                                                                 
        

                                                                 
                                                             
                                                              
                                                                  
                                       

                                                                                      

                                                                                      
                                                                                 
                                                  



 
Bill’s biggest need right now are more volunteers. 
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Bill Johnson was thanked for his enthusiastic outstanding leadership.  This promises to be an 
excellent outing.  The Golf Committee has scheduled a ZOOM Call Meeting for Thursday 
March 4, 2025.  All were encouraged to attend this Meeting. 

 

New Business 
Articles of Association Operating Reserve Policies & Procedures 
Addendum 2 Approval-Pat Regan  

The Board was asked to approve the following Addendum to the Articles of Association.  John 
Mikenis monitored this discussion on behalf of Pat Regan. 
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Tom Gavin made the motion to accept the Addendum as written.  Dan Rowan seconded the 
motion.  The motion carried unanimously.   
 

                       
                                                                                        
                                             

                                                                                      
                                                                                             
                                                                                        
                                                                            
                                                                                            

        

                                                                                                

                                                                                         

                                                                                         

        

                               

                                                                                            

                                                                                             

                                                                                       

                                                                                   

                                                                                           

                

                                                                           

                                                                                              

                                                                                         

                       



 Music “Jam Session” with Mendel Alumni-David Ireland 
David Ireland was not able to attend the meeting.  Kelvin Lovely advised that the tentative plan 
was to conduct a music concert in the Fall with many of the talented musicians who graduated 
from Mendel.  Rick Zarr suggested that the Oak Brook Terrace or Farris View Park be 
considered as a venue for this “jam session.”   Rick Zarr asked for volunteers for a committee 
to coordinate this activity.  He suggested that the band be called “Blue Smoke.”   This will be 
discussed further at the next Board Meeting. 
 

“Get Behind The Vest” Report-Andy Youpel 
Andy Youpel was not at the meeting.  Mike Dreznes reported that the “Get Behind the Vest” 
Event was a big success with over 1000 people attending.  The Alumni Association had eight 
representatives at the “Get Behind The Vest” Pancake Breakfast at St. John Fisher School on 
Sunday February 23, 2025.   

 
The Mendel Alumni Association donated $1,000 to purchase two vests in the names of 
Patrolman Patrick Crowley (’63) and Patrolman James Doyle (’65) who were killed in the line of 
duty 

                        



 
President Tom Gavin (’67), Treasurer Pat Regan (’68), Secretary Mike Dreznes (’68), Veterans & 
First Responders Committee Chairman Andy Youpel (’66, Rick Zarr (’71) Bill Duffy (‘64), Bill 
Johnson (’68) and Ken Kolar (’71) represented the Alumni Association presented the check to 
Alderman Matt O’Shea and Maureen Bigane who was representing the Chicago Police 
Memorial Organization.  



 
 

Plans to Recognize First Responder Richard Barth (’67) Killed in Line 
of Duty-Mike Dreznes 
Richard Barth (’67) was a Downers Grove Patrolman.  He was killed in the line of duty  on 
March 18, 1974.  Barth Pond in Patriots Park in Downers Grove is named after him.  Every year 
the Downers Grove Police Department honors the memory of Officer Barth in Patriots Park on 
May 17. 



 
Each year on May 17, a service is held in Downers Grove to remember Officer Barth. 



 



 
 
There are two Catholic Grammar Schools located in Downers Grove, St Josephs and Saint Mary Of 

Gostyn School.  The Board agreed that it would be appropriate to make a $250 donation to each 
school in the name of the Mendel Alumni Association in honor of Richard Barth with the funds 
earmarked for security at the schools.  This donation will be made on May 17, 2025 at the 
Richard Barth Memorial. 
 

“Off-Year 1975 50th Anniversary” Plans-Eric Rouse 
Eric Rouse was not at the meeting.  Mike Dreznes announced that the 1975 would celebrate 
the 1975 Class 50th Anniversary with a Reunion at Gwendolyn Brooks High School on 
Saturday June 7, 2025.  Additional details will be announced at the next Board Meeting.  



 

1955 “Premier Class” 70th Anniversary Celebration Plans-Mike 
Dreznes 
The Board discussed options to honor Mendel’s First Graduating Class from 1955.  A variety 
of options were discussed. 
 

Due to logistic issues for many of the 1955 Class Members, it was agreed that rather than an 
outing of some sort, a proclamation would be developed and sent to each 1955 Alumnus.  The 
proclamation would also be posted on the Mendelchs.org website. Final design for the 
proclamation will be determined at the next Board Meeting. 



 
13th Annual Augustinian Gala Report-Tom Gavin 



 

This is a major Fundraiser for the Midwest Augustinians. 

Brother Jack Hibbard ('69) is being honored at this Gala.  Since we gave Rev John Sotak $250 
for this honor last year, it was suggested we do it again this year for Brother Jack.  The 
following half page ad to congratulate Brother Jack Hibbard would cost $500. 



 

Kelvin Lovely and Tom Gavin will bring their wives to the Gala.  The cost will be $350 each.  

The $500 Half Page ad plus the four dinners for $1400 plus the $250 donation for Brother Jack 
would allow us to contribute $2,150 to the Augustinians this year.     

The Board agreed that the Alumni Association purchase a $500 Half Page ad plus four dinners 
for $1400, plus the $250 donation for Brother Jack for a total of  $2,150 as a donation to the  
Augustinians this year.  

Mike Dreznes also noted that Cardinal Bob Prevost O.S.A. could be in the discussion to 
become the next Pope.  His Mom worked at Mendel as the librarian and his brothers Lou (’69) 
& John (‘72) attended Mendel! 



  

  

Catholic League HOF Monarch Nominations Status-Mike Dreznes 

The Mendel Alumni Association is aware of three nominations for induction into the Catholic 
League Hall of Fame this year: Coach Joe Magee, Nolan Lane (’86) and Mike O’Hare (’70).  The 
final decisions are expected by March 1, 2025.  

                                                  
                                                   

                                                      



 

 The Induction Ceremony will be held on Thursday May 1, 2025.     All Board Members were 
encouraged to attend so we can fill multiple tables with Alumni out of respect to our Mendel 
Inductees, 

Mike Dreznes asked for Mendel Alumni nominees for the 2026 Catholic League Hall of Fame. 

UPDATE: Neither Mike O’Hare nor Nolan Lane were accepted for induction into the Catholic 
League Hall of Fame. Their applications will be considered again next year. 



 

Las Vegas R.O.M.E.O. February 18, 2025 Update-Mike Dreznes 

Mike Dreznes posted a photo taken at a mini “R.O.M.E.O”. (“Random Old Monarchs Eating 
Out”) at the Cosmopolitan Hotel in Las Vegas on February 18, 2025. 

All Alumni were encouraged to have similar R.O.M.E.O. Events wherever they live or travel.  
This is an excellent way to create camaraderie and to keep the Memories of Mendel Alive. 



 

Thank you note to the Alumni Association from Dan Lynch’s widow-
Mike Dreznes 

The Mendel Alumni Association received the following card from the widow of Judge Dan 
Lynch (’61) thanking the Association for the flowers that were delivered to Christ the King 
Church for Dan’s Funeral Mass.  



 

Upcoming Mendel Alumni Events 

Mike Dreznes presented to following calendar and asked all Board of Directors to mark their 
calendars and to save the dates for these Events. 



 

Bill Taylor (’66) Lecture 
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Rick Zarr encouraged all Alumni to attend this lecture by Bill Taylor (’66).  Bill is an author and 
an excellent speaker. Contact Rick Zarr for additional details (219) 374-5112 
rzarr@sbcglobal.net . 

Closing Prayer 
Fr. Tom closed the meeting by thanking God for the productive meeting and for the 
participation by the Committee Members.  He mentioned the Mendel Alumni who had died 
since the last meeting. and asked for a moment of silence for these Monarchs. 

Next Meeting 
The next BOD ZOOM meeting will be held on Tuesday May 13, 2025, at 7 PM Chicago time.  
 



Adjournment 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:34 PM.   

 


